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Guest: 
George Dierberger (CBE)
1. Meeting was called to order by chair Jim Zimmerman at 8:04 A.M.

2. Motion (Eckers/Leichtle) to seat Nan Jordahl as substitute for Fernando Delgado.  Motion carried.
3. Motion/Second (Bustamante/Eckers) to approve minutes of AP&P meeting on 11/1/12. Motion passed (unanimous).   Minutes approved without revisions.

4. Motion/Second (Rainville/Rahgozar) to approve the Program Change request for the Masters of Business Administration – Adding a ‘full-time’ student option to the program.    Questions and concerns regarding the proposal were forwarded by the committee to George Dierberger (proposal author) representing CBE.   Substantive concerns and requested clarification in the proposal narrative consisted of the following:

a. A statement concerning what will result, in the event that deficits are realized by the program (beyond the first year) was requested.   AP&P members are hoping for a statement indicating that funds to cover any deficits would be taken from the MBA part-time program or from within the CBE GPR budget.  

b. AP&P members are requesting that the MBA narrative document be revised to contain proof (in more detail than is currently included) of the fiscal viability of the part-time program as currently operating.  

c. They are requesting an explanation that would clarify the cost estimates related to faculty salaries for the new full-time MBA option.  This needs to account for specific faculty members (tenure track) who would be moving into teaching in the full-time MBA program, and use their salaries in budgeting.  Also requested is a statement of how the current under graduate needs will be met as a result of the loss of these reassigned tenure track faculty.   Replacing/reassigning tenured faculty (or portions thereof) who are currently teaching at the undergrad level with adjuncts, or budgeting in that manner for purposes of the MBA budget would be looked as less than favorabe.

d. AP&P requested that the narrative document contain an itemization  of the cost of recruitment and retention of International  students.  Committee members are concerned that the cost estimates appearing in the MBA narrative are low.

e. AP&P members would like to see a statement from CBE affirming that the new MBA option will be audited at the end of a three year 'start-up' period to determine if it is indeed at least revenue-neutral.
George Dierburger (representing CBE and the MBA program) indicated he would revise the program proposal narrative, attempting to address the issues noted above.   
Motion/Second  (Rainville/Kelm) to postpone the proposal to approve the full-time MBA Program.   Motion Passed (unanimous).

The chair will facilitate these changes and bring a revised draft of the document to the next meeting.
5. Motion/second (Rainville/Bustamante) to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 AM.

